
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF MAY 19, 2015 
 

Item 28, Report No. 20, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without amendment by the 
Council of the City of Vaughan on May 19, 2015. 
 
 
 
28 9000 BATHURST STREET – STATUS UPDATE REQUEST 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the 
following member’s resolution submitted by Councillor Yeung Racco, dated May 5, 2015: 
 

Member’s Resolution 
 
Submitted by Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 
 
Whereas, the community continues to raise concerns about the status of the application file 
OP.13.013 and Z.13.036 Islamic Shia Ithna-Asheri Jamaat of Toronto; and 
 
Whereas, the applicant has indicated they are working on a revised application that will reflect 
input received from the Working Group, as well as preliminary comments from the City and its 
review agencies; and 
 
Whereas, on September 9, 2014 Council adopted the following recommendations: 
 
That in the event that a comprehensive revised proposal containing a conceptual master plan is 
submitted, the tenure of the Working Group be extended for an additional 5 months during which 
time it will hold a minimum of 2 Working Group sessions, after which Staff be directed to provide 
a status report to the Committee of the Whole in March 2015; and 
 
That in the event that the Applicant does not submit a comprehensive revised proposal containing 
a conceptual master plan by November 15, 2014, it is recommended that the Working Group 
does not reconvene and staff will request final comments from City Departments and external 
public agencies and is directed to provide a comprehensive technical report which sets out 
recommendations to approve or refuse the development application; 
 
It is therefore recommended that Council request the applicant to either submit an updated 
conceptual master plan by May 31, 2015 and a complete application by July 10th 2015 or to 
abandon the current application; and 
 
That the applicant be requested to provide clarity to the community and Working Group on how 
they wish to proceed at the earliest opportunity. 

 
 


